OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the: PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON
Date /Time: Tuesday, December 20, 2011 @ 6:30 PM
Location: Fire Station Training Room (401 E Main St, Stoughton, Wi 53589)
Members: Dave McKichan - Chair, Eric Olstad, Ross Scovotti, Steve Tone, Mayor Donna Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications
2 Reports
Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Green Waste Recycling Center Update
Item # NEW BUSINESS
4 Approve November 15, 2011Meeting Minutes
5 Public Informational Meeting — Pedestrian Bridge
6 Discussion Stormwater Drainage Issues at Kristi Lane & Vernon Street
7 Recommendation for Professional Services 2012 Projects
8 Resolution to Increase Building & Zoning Permit Fees
9 Referral from Public Safety — Request to Make Riverside Drive One-Way
10 Future Agenda Items: 1. Review Items from Budgeting for Outcomes Discussions;

Electrical Payment for Street Lights, Fertilization in Parks, Election Assistance, Park
Fees for Maintenance & Shelters, Core Responsibilities 2. Review Language Changes in
Ordinances 58-10 & 64-14 from Tree Commission.

ADJOURNMENT

cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,

Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Tim Onsager Stoughton

School District, Tamarah Fleres / Deb Blaney, Stoughton Newspaper/W1 State Journal/Capital Times,

Gerald Olsen - 317 Prospect Lane, Stoughton, WI. 53589, Mariah Wooster-Lehman 224 S. Morris Street, Stoughton
WI. 53589

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL
NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be

locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.




STRAND

ASSOCIATES®

NOV 2 32061
GITY OF STOUGHTON

November 22, 2011

Mr. Daryl Fox, President
R.T. Fox Contractors, Inc.
5628 West County Road M
P.O. Box 331

Edgerton, W1 53534

Re: East Main Street Reconstruction
Contract 1-2011
City of Stoughton

Dear Daryl,

As we have discussed, the new asphalt pavement on East Main Street in Stoughton seems to have a
rough ride. The City has received complaints from residents and elected officials about the quality of
the ride. As a result, the City is planning to have a pavement profile test completed by the Wisconsin
Department of Transportation (WisDOT) or a WisDOT-approved pavement profiler. The test will
either be completed this fall or in the spung of 2012. We will notify you of the test results.

In addition to the overall ride issues, the followmg specific workmanship items have been identified.
Most of these items were included on the List of Items to be Completed or Corrected dated
September 29, 2011.

1.

5.
6.

Puddles at the southeast corner of the Main Street/Lynn Street intersection and the at the
northwest corner of the Main Street/Church Street intersection.

Noticeable bumps in the pavement near the pedestrian islands at the Main Street/Morris Street
and Main Street/ Amundson Parkway intersections. An attempt to repair these areas using
infrared techniques was unsuccessful.

Noticeable dip in the pavement on Main Street west of Chalet Drive.
Defective seam near Station 22+85, approximately 8 feet north of the centerline.
Noticeable footprints near valve boxes at several locations.

Rough pavement surface near centerline between the railroad tracks and Hillside Drive.

We expect that the above items, as well as any additional Items to be Completed or Corrected, will be
addressed in the spring of 2012. Please contact us with any questions.

Sincerely,

STRAND ASSOCIATES, INC.®
g / Mdﬁ

Mark A. Fisher, P.E.

C!

Karl Manthe, Street Superintendent

MAF:dINS:\MAD\1 000--1099\1040\054\Wrd\PvimtIssues.docx
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CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax

wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Activity Report
Streets & Parks

Department
November 15 — December 15

2011

Wow, this weather is great. Temperatures in the 40’s and no snow as of December 12"
and no snow forecasted for the next 7 days as temps will remain very mild. According to
the weather people on TV, the last 4 years by this time we had 12 plus inches of snow. I
know this won’t last long, but were enjoying it while it lasts

With the excellent weather, leave collection was completed on Wednesday November
30th. Totals for this year are 208 truck loads that equal 5,175 yards of leaves (208 x 25).
Street sweepers complemented leaf machines with sweeping gutters and middle of
streets. Leaves were hauled to 2 organic farms.

With the decent weather, the spray patch machine was able to complete patching West
Main Street, downtown alleys, and various residential streets.

Crews installed Holiday lights and banners on street light poles downtown. Fifty four
poles receive lights. Light strings and evergreen roping is put together by holiday
volunteer group.

Sand barrels have been placed out for the winter (check web site for locations)

With no snow to deal with yet, crews have been busy with tree trimming and removal.
Still have many trees to trim this winter. Crews have also started removing stumps from

trees removed.

Monthly equipment maintenance and repairs performed on Streets, Parks, Police, and
EMS fleet. Mechanic has all winter snow and ice removal equipment ready to go.

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report November 15 - December 15

2011.doc
@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Parks Department has completed mulching leaves in parks and are gearing up for ice rink
maintenance and snow removal from city sidewalks and buildings.

Other routine tasks completed during the last month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown and in cemeteries, clean fleet and garage, repair traffic signals, install various

signs, haul yardwaste, and patch streets .

Respectfully Submitted,
Karl D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report November 15 - December 15
2011.doc
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2011 November Yard Waste Report

November
Day of Week Users
Tues. 231
Thurs. 67
Sat. 377
Total: 675
November 2011 Yard Waste Users
Total 675
Tues. ETues.
Sat. 034% BThurs.
56%
Thurs. ki
10%
November
Day of Week #Bags
Tues 1084
Thurs 311
Sat 1668
Total: 3063
November 2011 Yard Waste # Bags
Total 3063
2000 1668
1500 1084
1000 -
500 - 311
0 - ;
Tues Thurs Sat






2011 Yard Waste Summary

Sales:

Total permits sold was 824 for 2011
Income from sales was $15,775.00

16 permits were @ N/C (these permits were for people who purchased new vehicles or
broke their windshields)
27 permits were sold @ $5.00 (these permits were people that purchased a 2" sticker)

Usage:

The highest visit was 62 trips, followed by several residents who visited 45 and 43 times. There
were 25 residents who did not use the site at all (four of these however had purchased a 2"
sticker).

Average visits to the site was nine times.

2010 Comparables:

Total permits sold was 796
Income from sales was $15, 410.00
4 permits were @ N/C

27 permits were sold @ $5.00

Usage:

Average visits to the site was ten times.






CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

KARL D. MANTHE

Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax

www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: December 14, 2011

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Green Waste recycling Center

| have been in discussion with Dunkirk Township Chair Norm Monsen about the proposed joint effort to
have a yardwaste/brush drop off site located at their current brush site on Collins Road.

Mr. Monsen has shared this with the Dunkirk Township Board and we have scheduled a meeting for
Monday January 9, 2012 at 4:00 pm at the Stoughton Street Department to meet with the Township
Board and their Road Crew employees to discuss the details of this joint venture.

If any of the Public Works Committee members would like to join us, | would appreciate your presence
at this meeting.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper






Public Works Committee Minutes
Tuesday November 15, 2011 at 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room, 381 E Main St, WI 53589

Members Present: Alderpersons; Dave McKichan, Eric Olstad, Steve Tone, Planning Director Rodney
Scheel and Street Superintendent Karl Manthe

Absent/ Excused: Ross Scovotti

Guests: None

Call to Order: McKichan called the Public Works Meeting to order at 6:40 PM

1) Communications: Manthe reported that the Christmas decorations were up and the reason W
Main St was coned off was due to the removal of a house next to Kwik Trip in which the water and
sewer needed to be closed off. Tone discussed a call he received from a resident concerning a walk
path that they had maintained for years and are concerned for people’s safety as they can no longer
maintain the path. The committee felt it would be a good idea to close the path for the winter and
put up a sign to that effect in the area. Manthe will be contacting the resident. Scheel reported that
he had met with the Kettle West developers and they are willing to work through the traffic issues
presented.

2) Activity Reports: Manthe reported:

e Leaf collection has been going excellent with very little rain to hamper collection (although 2
inches of rain is forecasted as | write this). Crews will be out collecting until Wednesday
November 22nd (weather permitting). Street sweepers have also been out sweeping during this
time to compliment the leaf vacuums.

e The last brush collection for the year was heavy. Once again crews used end loader, backhoe
and dump trucks to pick up many piles of brush. Two employees from Parks Department assisted
with brush collection.

e Complete spray patching on West Main St (Hwy 51/138). Aging concrete and traffic volume is
creating a lot of potholes that need attention and are troublesome to repair.

e Final greenway mowing was completed of greenway system. With drier conditions, the side
mower was able to mow the bottom basins in most greenways.

e Crews cleaned sediment and leaves from storm water discharge pipes in greenway system.

e Monthly equipment maintenance and repairs performed on Streets, Parks, Police, and EMS fleet.
Mechanic has been very busy performing preventive maintenance, responding to emergency
repairs and getting equipment ready for winter with installing snow and ice removal
equipment/attachments.

o Parks Department has been mulching leaves, preparing shelters/restrooms for winter and doing
park tour cleanup.

e Other routine tasks completed during the last month; dumping trash barrels downtown and in
cemeteries, clean fleet, and cleaning leaves from storm water inlets.

e Working on multiple items related to “Budgeting for Outcomes” that will assist with measures for
offers and other related issues; Brush/Yardwaste Site, Method to rank and identify street
maintenance performance, Refuse, Recycling and Bulky Item collection numbers.

Scheel reported:

There have been multiple meetings related to the budget proposal for 2012. Unfortunately, the
Special Public Works Committee meeting that was called for presentation of my budget did not
have a quorum. We continue to provide information on the budget as requested.





e We continue to meet with Kettle West developers on their development proposal. Most recently, |

attended a session with the DOT to discuss access issues to the development.

e | attended a Construction Expo in Chicago that focused on deck construction. Our Building

Inspector’s organization paid for the transportation and entry fee. Good information was available
for our inspector’s group at the Expo.

e | met with a developer to discuss possible development ideas in the North Page Street Area.
¢ Several meetings have been held with Nelson Global Products to discuss relocation options. Our

department has provided information about various sites and participated in the meetings.

e The Mayor and | continue to meet with the Town of Rutland regarding possible agreement issues.

We have reported materials to the Planning Commission and sought guidance from them during
this process.

e Our Building Inspector’s Association held a working meeting here on October 21% to construct a

training wall. The wall will be placed on display at various construction expos and training events
for people to see proper techniques for construction, electrical, plumbing, and HVAC. It was a
significant project that pulled contractors from several trades together.

e On October 21, the downtown area experienced a significant power outage. During the outage

we were able to inventory emergency lighting systems and generator performance. We have
corrected deficiencies found as a result of that outage. While an outage is not desired, it proved to
be helpful for this purpose.

e Significant building lighting improvements are being made in the Public Safety Building, Senior

Center and City Hall. This work is being completed by an outside contractor and is being funded
by Stoughton Utilities, WPPI and Focus on Energy. The lighting improvements are projected to
save approximately $8,000 per year in energy costs.

e Our department has been involved in serious building code violation case that required the City to

deem the home as unsafe for habitation. Significant time has been spent working through this
process with the owner. Improvements are being made to make the building safer.

e The Clock Tower clock is not working currently. The special motor that is about 25 years old has

failed. We shipped it to California for repairs to a specialist.

Old Business:

3)

4)

5)

RFP for Consulting Firms Working for City: Scheel stated that it would be difficult to have a
standard RFP for all city projects, there is no one way that is best — that a lot of information goes into
the decision of whom the City hires. Scheel felt that each project should be looked at individually,
then decide on how to proceed. The committee discussed and decided that it should be involved at
the early stages of each project to review what the needs are for each project and then decide on
what direction to take with the RFP.

Request to install sidewalks — Hwy51/138 @ WalMart: The properties involved are all in the
township of Dunkirk. At this time there is no indication that any of the properties are thinking of
annexing into the City of Stoughton, so all costs to install sidewalks would be paid by the City of
Stoughton at an approximate cost of $40,000 - $50,000. When assessing the situation the
committee did feel that there are safety concerns when walking that close to a major highway, but
the City does not have jurisdiction for Hwy 51/138 and the City at this time is not sure what is going
to happen with future plans to the highway and developments in the area. Motion by Olstad,
seconded by Tone no action taken on this item at this time. Motion carried 3-0.

Green Waste Recycling Center: Manthe reported that he at met with Norm Monson to discuss the
idea of collaborating with Dunkirk to use their site for a collection and recycling center. Mr. Monson

was going to take the request to the town board and road crew to discuss. Their board meeting was
being held this evening, November 15, 2011. Manthe stated that he offered the current Yard Waste
workers to work the site with no cost to Dunkirk or its’ residents and that the Street Department






6)

would help prepare and maintain the upkeep of the site. Manthe will report back to the committee
after hearing back from Mr. Monson.

Pedestrian Bridge Update: Manthe investigated what the costs would be for replacing ($300,000),
removing (50,000) or repairing (estimated at 150,000 for deck & railing and not recommended) the
bridge. The bridge is currently having some maintenance issues as concrete is breaking away from
the bottom side and making for an unsafe situation.

Clearing the snow from the bridge this winter will be an issue as the equipment is too heavy to be on
the bridge so the cleaning will have to be done manually. The committee suggests that the bridge be
closed and signed for the winter and that a public hearing be held to discuss the issue. All residents
and businesses will be notified in writing, plus an ad will be placed in the newspaper with regards to
the informational meeting. The next Public Works meeting/Public Hearing will be held at the Fire
Station on December 20, 2011 at 6:30 PM.

New Business:

7)

8)

9)

10)

Approve October 27 & November 3, 2011 Minutes: Motion by Tone seconded by Olstad to
approve minutes. Motion carried 3-0.

Resolution for State Wide Public Works Mutual Assistance Agreement: Manthe brought this
item from the American Public Works Association (APWA). The agreement would allow the City, in
a large scale emergency or disaster to have more resources to pull from for equipment and
manpower. Motion by Tone, seconded by Olstad to recommend to the Common Council to
adopt and accept the Public Works Mutual Assistance Agreement Resolution 141. Motion
carried 3-0.

Crosswalks on E South St/Dunkirk Ave between Sixth and Eighth Sts: This item was referred
to Public Works from the Public Safety Committee. If a crosswalk is placed at a location there are
also signs that have to be installed. At this time of the year a crosswalk could not be installed as the
weather is too cold for the paint to adhere to the pavement. The committee also questioned how
much foot traffic is there is this area to constitute the costs to place a crosswalk — this will be looked
into. At this time, the committee feels it would be safer to instruct people to stay on the south side
sidewalk until S Fourth St where there is a marked intersection. Manthe has been instructed to send
a memo to the Public Safety Chair, Ron Christianson, stating that the Public Works Committee
discourages people from crossing until S Fourth St and gather more information on how much
foot/bike traffic from this area by contacting Elven Sted management.

Future Agenda ltems: Professional Services: A) Jefferson St Stormwater Project, B) Public Safety
Bldg Modification, Green Waste Recycling Center Update, Pedestrian Bridge Update, Grant St
Update, Tree Commission — Ordinances 58-10 & 64-14 changes

Moved by Tone seconded by Olstad to adjourn meeting at 8:05 pm. Motion carried 3-0.
Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, staff member 11/16/11.






NOTICE OF
PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL
MEETING

The City of Stoughton Public Works Committee will hold a Public Works
Committee Meeting on Tuesday, December 20, 2011, at 6:30 p.m., in the Fire
Station Training Room, Stoughton Fire Station, 401 East Main Street,
Stoughton, WI to seek input from residents on the removal of the pedestrian bridge
located between Main-Page Court and Water Street/Jefferson Street intersection.

The bridge is estimated to be 75 plus years old and is starting to rapidly deteriorate

and is becoming a safety issue. Removal of the pedestrian bridge appears to be the
best cost effective solution to resolve this safety issue.

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

Published December 8 & 15, 2011

S:\public works\Informational Meeting Ad Pedestrian Bridge Nov 2011.doc
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CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT .
KARL D. MANTHE

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 ;

o = Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(608) 877-8387 Fax

www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: October 11, 2011

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Pedestrian Bridge Main/Page Court

As crews were performing maintenance to repair a hole on the pedestrian bridge located between
Main/Page Court and Jefferson Street, crews noticed concrete spalding from the bottom side of the
concrete deck. This spalding is causing concrete to break away from the bottom side creating a thin
concrete deck.

| have contacted Jeffery Melville from KJohnson Engineers to provide me with an estimate to remove
the existing bridge and the cost to build a new bridge. Mr. Melville estimated 50,000 thousand dollars
to remove and $300,000 thousand dollars to build new bridge (similar to bridge @ Coopers Causeway).

I also asked Mr. Melville about just replacing the concrete deck, and he said with the condition of the
steel girders, he would not recommend repairing the bridge that way for longevity.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Karl Manthe

From: Jeff Melville [jeffmelville@kjohnsonengineers.com]
Sent: Thursday, November 03, 2011 1:27 PM

To: Karl Manthe

Subject: RE: Pedestrian Bridge Stoughton

Hi Karl

| will give you a very preliminary estimate of $150 K to replace the deck and railing, that should allow for some
additional work to be done. | would caution however that if you are seriously considering this, there probably should
be some additional assessment of the piers and capacity of the girders. We don’t really know what those
foundations in the river consist of and what remaining life is anticipated. It will also be difficult to get good
information to estimate the remaining life of these. | believe we were thinking this bridge may have been built in the
1930’s or so. A new bridge should have a life of 75 years but you are likely looking at something substantially less
with a deck replacement.

Feel free to call if you want to discuss further.

Jeff Melville

Kjohnson Engineers, Inc.

701 Deming Way, Suite 110, Madison Wisconsin 53717
608.829.3858

jeffmelville@kjohnsonengineers.com

From: kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us [mailto:kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us]
Sent: Wednesday, November 02, 2011 11:58 AM

To: Jeff Melville

Subject: Pedestrian Bridge Stoughton

Hi Jeff,

| talked to you about 3 weeks ago about the cost to remove or build new a pedestrian bridge, thanks for
those estimates. The Public Works Committee would now like an estimate to REPAIR the structure off
Jefferson Street. Could you please provide me with an estimate or do you know any local contractors who
could.

Repair would be replacing concrete deck (can you use pre-formed concrete walls) and some minor repairs
to steel supports

Thanks for any assistance you can provide, | do appreciate your help

Thanks

Karl

Karl D Manthe

Street Superintendent
City of Stoughton

515 S. Fourth Street
Stoughton, WI. 53589
Office 608-873-6303
Fax 608-877-8387





CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

KARL D. MA )
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589 NTTHE

Street Superintendent
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

(608) 877-8387 Fax

wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Homeowner

Or

Resident

RE: Pedestrian Bridge Public Hearing

To Whom this May Concern;

The City of Stoughton Public Works Committee is holding a Public Informational Meeting at their
December 20, 2011 Meeting to be held at the Fire Station Training Room at 6:30 p.m. to discuss the
removal of the pedestrian bridge located between Main-Page Court and Water Street/Jefferson Street
intersection.

You are receiving this letter because you reside close to the pedestrian bridge and the Public Works
Committee is seeking input from residents as to the removal and how it affects the area.

The pedestrian bridge is estimated to be 75 plus years old and is starting to rapidly deteriorate and is
becoming a safety issue.

Estimates to replace the bridge with new structure are estimated at $300,000 thousand dollars versus
$50,000 thousand dollars to remove.

Please let me know if you have any questions

Sincerely,

Karl D. Manthe

Street Superintendent

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper






Karl Manthe

From: Maria Hougan

Sent: Tuesday, December 06, 2011 11:39 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: Public Safety referral to Public Works
Hi Karl,

Please see the copy of the minutes below regarding referrals from Public Safety to Public Works. I don’t know very much about
the request from Riverside Drive, It came I believe from one of Greg Jenson’s constituents.

Discussion regarding speeding concerns on Vernon Street in the area from Academy & Morris
Street to Hwy N:

Chief Leck handed out some data collected in the area. There are speeding and pedestrian issues on
Vernon Street. The traffic counts for the area are average. They are unsure as to how to handle speeding
issues at this time and looking into grant possibilities. An option may be to provide portable speed bumps
and paint the crosswalks to try and calm traffic. The best the police can do right now is to step up the
number of officers working in the area. One idea may be to have public works or traffic engineers come up
with a better solution. Police will continue to monitor the area for speeders. Alderman Tone would like the
icing and flooding issues directed to the Public Works staff, and to keep on as a future agenda item until
April of 2012.

Request to make Riverside Drive one way:

Alderperson Jenson suggested this was a complaint from one of his constituents. Moved by Chenoweth,
seconded by Peterson, to forward to Public Works committee. All in favor. Motion carried.





Karl Manthe

From: Greg Leck

Sent: Monday, November 28, 2011 8:58 AM

To: Maria Hougan; Karl Manthe

Subject: RE: Public Safety Committee meeting, Thursday, Nov 3 @ 5:00, Mayor's Office
Pili

Sorry, now that you bring it up it was mentioned at the PSC and in the neighborhood letter. The complaint was that
water pools at Vernon & Kristi lane in the crosswalk when it rains and stays icy there in the winter. They commented
that this has been that way for years and they have complained before. The PSC did want that forwarded to Public
Works as well.

Karl, you need anything else to forward it?

Gregory W. Leck,

Chief of Police

Stoughton Police Department
321 S. Fourth Street
Stoughton, WI 53589

(608) 873-3374
gleck@ci.stoughton.wi.us

From: Maria Hougan

Sent: Sunday, November 27, 2011 11:04 AM

To: Greg Leck

Subject: FW: Public Safety Committee meeting, Thursday, Nov 3 @ 5:00, Mayor's Office

Hi Greg,
Can you recall anything about this issue? | wasn’t at that meeting, so | don’t really know what it all entails. Thanks.

From: Karl Manthe

Sent: Wednesday, November 23, 2011 7:23 AM

To: Maria Hougan

Subject: RE: Public Safety Committee meeting, Thursday, Nov 3 @ 5:00, Mayor's Office

Pili,

First I have heard of it. Is there some motion/information from Public Safety related to this issue that can be
shared for the Public Works Committee?

Thanks

Karl

From: Maria Hougan

Sent: Tuesday, November 22, 2011 1:46 PM

To: Karl Manthe

Subject: FW: Public Safety Committee meeting, Thursday, Nov 3 @ 5:00, Mayor's Office

Hi Karl,
Have you heard about this? It’s the first time | have heard about it. Thanks.

From: Mariah Wooster-Lehman [mailto:mcwooster@gmail.com]
Sent: Tuesday, November 22, 2011 12:59 PM






To: Maria Hougan
Subject: Re: Public Safety Committee meeting, Thursday, Nov 3 @ 5:00, Mayor's Office

Thank you!

So, I'm guessign the Krist/Vernon drainage issue was not then forwarded to Public Works. How do we
make that happen. While we're at it (sorry) we have backed up drain at the SW corner of Morris and Vernon
and the street lamp is out as well at that corner.

Thanks!

See you next Wednesday!

Mariah

On Tue, Nov 22, 2011 at 11:26 AM, <MHougan(@ci.stoughton.wi.us> wrote:

Hi Mariah,

The Public Safety committee will take up this agenda item again on Wednesday, November 30, at 6:00 p.m. It was
tabled at the last Public Safety meeting to be placed on the Nov. 30 agenda. This meeting will be held in the Hall of
Fame room, located at City Hall. | have attached the agenda.

There was an item referred to the Public Works committee regarding Crossing concerns on Dunkirk Ave.

Hope this helps and have a great Thanksgiving!

From: Mariah Wooster-Lehman [mailto:mcwooster@gmail.com]
Sent: Tuesday, November 22, 2011 11:16 AM

To: Maria Hougan; Greg Leck

Cc: Angie; Sara Downie; Eric Swenson

Subject: Public Safety Committee meeting, Thursday, Nov 3 @ 5:00, Mayor's Office

Good Morning, Gentlemen~

I am writing to you for a status update regarding the committees status of safety's concerns for Vernon Street
on Stoughton's East Side/Kegonsa School District. I checked the meeting agenda for tonights meeting and
did not see this issue posted to the agenda.

Can you please advise us of the current report and findings? We would also like to be informed the next
time this issue is addressed at meeting. Are we scheduled for tonight or 11/30/11, I have conflicting notes.

2





If T recall correctly, the drainage issue at Vernon and Christi was to be forwarded to Public Works to
address. Do we know if this has happened yet?

Thank you very much and have a wonderful Thankgiving Holiday.

Mariah

On Mon, Oct 31, 2011 at 11:28 AM, <MHougan(@ci.stoughton.wi.us> wrote:

Good morning,

Attached you will find the notice for the Public Safety meeting to be held on Thursday, Nov. 3 @ 5:00 pm.
in the Mayor’s Office.

You may find the meeting packet by clicking on the link below:

http://stoughtoncitydocs.com/public-safety/

Mariah Wooster-Lehman
web portfolio: http://www.wix.com/maojpics/Mariahl.ehman

flickr page: http://www.flickr.com/photos/maojlehman/sets/72157627966283217

Mariah Wooster-Lehman
web portfolio: http://www.wix.com/maojpics/Mariahl.ehman
flickr page: http://www.flickr.com/photos/maojlehman/sets/72157627966283217







CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL
DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT

381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589

(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton. wi.us

Date: December 8, 2011

To: David McKichan
Public Works Committee Chairperson

From: Rodney J. Scheel
Director of Planning & Development

Subject: Professional Services — 2012 Projects

As discussed at the last Public Works meeting, we are presenting a recommendation for
professional services for three 2012 Capital Projects.

The first project is the continuation of a multi-phase project, the Jefferson Street Stormwater
Project.

The City utilized Vierbicher to complete the design for our Jefferson Street stormwater project.
Depending on budgeting and borrowing schedule, there are likely 2 more construction phases to
complete this project. While other firms can provide such services, we believe the continuity of
using the same firm that designed the project and has overseen previous phases of construction is
the best option. Assuming a competitive contract can be reached with Vierbicher, we will not
need to “train” a new consultant to the expectations and processes within the City.

If a different consultant is used to implement the design, questions that arise will need to be
directed back to Vierbicher. Such a situation can lead to delays in responding to the issue. The
original designer may not have as much motivation to respond timely to keep the construction
project on schedule. Depending on the situation, there may be additional charges incurred by the
City from the original designer or from the construction contractor due to construction delays.

It is staff’s recommendation to negotiate a contract with Vierbicher to provide bidding and
construction administration services for the 2012 phase of construction. Upon receipt of
this proposal we will evaluate whether other proposals are appropriate and make a
recommendation to the Committee and Common Council.

The second project is really the combination of two projects; the Public Safety Building roofing
project and the Police Department Remodeling.

The 2012 Budget is likely to include $90,000 for building modifications for the Police operation
to expand into the second floor. In order to determine budget numbers, we contacted Strang who





prepared the estimates free of charge with no guarantee or expectation of being selected for
design, bidding and construction administration. The City has a long standing relationship with
Strang who worked with the City to remodel the lower level of City Hall, remodel the Public
Safety Building, remodel the EMS facility, and add the elevator at City Hall. Strang’s familiarity
with this building, this project and City processes provides efficiencies to complete this project.
Having several firms provide proposals for services for this relatively small project will take staff
time to prepare the Request for Proposals, visit with each potential consultant; compare

proposals to determine they are equivalent and make a recommendation. This process could
easily take 15+ hours of staff time.

We recommend seeking a proposal from Strang for the design, bidding and contract
administration. Upon receipt of this proposal we will evaluate whether other proposals are
appropriate and make a recommendation to the Committee and Common Council.

If you have any questions, please let me know.
cc. Mayor Donna Olson
Finance Director Laurie Sullivan

Street Superintendent Karl Manthe
Police Chief Greg Leck

s:\rjs\engineering services\engineering services - public works committee 11-14-2011.docx






CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL
DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR

PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, W1. 53589

(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us
Date: December 8, 2011
To: Dave McKichan
Public Works Chair
From: Rodney Scheel

Director of Planning & Development
Subject: Building and Zoning Permit Fee Increases

As requested, I am providing a resolution to increase most building and zoning permit fees. I
have also included fee comparisons for area communities.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

S:\mps\Committee - Staff Memo's\Public Works\PublicWorksMemo11.doc





CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. MAIN STREET, STOUGHTON, WISCONSIN

RESOLUTION OF THE PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE

CREATING AND AMENDING CERTAIN BUILDING AND ZONING PERMIT FEE AMOUNTS

Committee Action:
Fiscal Impact: ~$10,000 increase in yearly fees
File Number: R- 2011 Date Introduced:

WHEREAS, City of Stoughton officials desire to create and amend certain building and zoning permit fees by
resolution, so such amounts can more easily be monitored and modified in the future by administrative staff and the
Council; and

WHEREAS, the purpose of building and zoning permit fees is to defray the cost of administration and the cost of
inspections and other services; and

WHEREAS, the Common Council has determined that the fees currently charged no longer cover the cost to the
City to provide such services; and

WHEREAS, the Common Council has recommended the fee schedule be amended to more accurately reflect the
current costs to the City; and

WHEREAS, the Common Council accepts the recommendation from staff and finds that the recommended fees as
reflected in this resolution are fair and reasonable and are necessary to defray the City’s costs of administering the
building and zoning permitting and inspection program;

BE IT RESOLVED, that the City of Stoughton hereby establishes building and zoning permit fee amounts as
follows:

CITY OF STOUGHTON
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT FEE SCHEDULE

A PERMIT IS REQUIRED FOR ALL CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS (BUILDING, PLUMBING, ELECTRICAL &

HVAC) PRIOR TO COMMENCING WORK EVEN WHEN A F EE IS NOT REQUIRED. ALL SUBMITTED COSTS
SHALL INCLUDE LABOR.

RESIDENTIAL BUILDING PERMITS (1 & 2 FAMILY)

1. New Structure
Plan Review and Inspections: ~ $.10 88 per sq. ft. for all areas. Min. fee $40 30

DILHR Insignia: $40 35
Occupancy Permit: $40 30
Erosion Control: $12095

(For land disturbing activities of 1 acre or less.)

2. Additions, including decks;
Plan Review and Inspections: ~ $.10 88 per sq. ft. for addition. Min. fee $40 39
Erosion Control: $40 39
(For land disturbing activities of 1 acre or less.)





3. Remodel & Repair:
Plan Review and Inspections  $8 6 per $1,000 in valuation. Min. fee $40 38
(No fee if cost is under $500) Kitchens: Max. Fee = $95 75

4. Other: $40 28 individually.
Reroofing; Residing; Window and Exterior Door Replacement.
(No fee if cost is under $500)

5. No permit or fee required for:
Storm windows; storm doors; garage doors and gutters/downspouts.

7. Early Start Permit: $12095
Site and erosion control plan is required prior to excavation.

8. Razing & Moving Structures: $40 30
A separate WDNR permit may be required.

COMMERCIAL BUILDING AND ZONING PERMITS

1. New Structures
Plan Review and Inspections: ~ $.10 88 per sq. ft. all areas. Min. fee $320 255

Erosion Control: $155 125
(For land disturbing activities less than 4,000 sq. ft.)
Zoning Review and Inspections: $300
(For principal structures only)
2. Additions
Plan Review and Inspections: ~ $.10 88 per sq. fi. for addition. Min. fee $320 255
Erosion Control: $80 65
(For land disturbing activities less than 4,000 sq. ft.)
Zoning Review and Inspections: $150

3. Remodel & Repair
Plan Review and Inspections: ~ $8 6 per $1000 in valuation. Min. fee $80 65
(No fee if cost is under $500)

L Mini PosmitE
Unless-speeified: $30
5. Early Start Permit: $155 125

Site and erosion control plan must be submitted to the City, including Department of Commerce
carly start letter prior to excavation.

6. Razing & Moving Structures: $80 65
A separate WDNR permit may be necessary for a razing,

7. Signage: $40 38
Commercial electrical permit required if necessary

8. Other: $40 38, individually,
Reroofing; Residing; Window and Exterior Door Replacement. (No fee if cost is under $500)





9. No permit or fee required for:

Storm windows; storm doors; garage doors and gutters/downspouts.

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL PERMITS

PLUMBING PERMITS

1. Residential
New Structures/Additions:
Remodel/Repair/Miscellaneous:
(No fee if cost is under $500)
SPRINKLER/ALARM FEE:

2. Commercial
New Structures/Additions:
Remodel/Repair/Miscellancous: $65
SPRINKLER/ALARM FEE:

ELECTRICAL PERMITS

1. Residential
New Structures/Additions:
Rewire/Remodel/Miscellaneous:
(No fee if cost is under $500)

2. Commercial
New Structures/Additions:
Rewire/Remodel/Miscellaneous:

HVAC PERMITS

1. Residential
New Structures/Additions:
Remodel/Replacement/Misc,:
(No fee if cost is under $500)

2. Commercial
New Structures/Additions:
Remodel/Replacement/Misc.:

REINSPECTIONS

$.05 04 per sq. ft. all areas. Min. $40 30
$403¢0

$170 135 plus $.01 per sq. ft.
$.05 84 per sq. ft. all areas. Min. $80 65

$170 135 plus $.01 per sq. ft.

$.05 84 per sq. ft. all areas. Min. $40 38
$40 36

$.05 04 per sq. ft. all areas. Min. $30 65
$80 65

$.04 03 per sq. fi. all areas. Min. $40 36
$40 30

$.04 03 per sq. ft. all areas. Min. $80 65
$80 65

EACH NON-COMPLIANCE REINSPECTION: $30

ZONING APPLICATION FEES
VARIANCES/APPEALS:

CONDITIONAL USE:
REZONING:

RESIDENTIAL ZONING REVIEW FEE:

$370 365
$370 plus $40 for document recording
$370

$40 30

A zoning review is required for: Sheds; Fencing; Pools; Detached Garages; New Residential Homes;
Accessory structures and Residential additions including decks. Ne-fee-if costis-loss-than-$500-

COMMERCIAL & INDUSTRIAL ZONING REVIEW FEE:  $80 65
A zoning review and inspection is required for: Sheds; Fencing; Pools; Detached Garages; and Accessory

structures. Neo-fee-if costisless-than-$500-





CSM AND PLATS

CERTIFIED SURVEY MAPS: $150 420 & $40 38/dwelling unit*
PRELIMINARY PLAT FEE: $380 365 & $40 36/dwelling unit*
FINAL PLAT FEE: $230 185 & $40 30/dwelling unit*

*plus reimbursement of any additional costs incurred ever-the-permitfee.

STORMWATER MANAGEMENT AND EROSION CONTROL

STORMWATER MANAGEMENT FEES: $150 446 plus $.008 886 per sq. ft of impervious

area and $.003 6025 per sq. ft. of redevelopment impervious area.

Any additional cost incurred over the permit fee amount will be billed to the property owner and/or
responsible party.

EROSION CONTROL: $140 38 plus $.006 885 per sq. ft of disturbed area (For land disturbing activities
of 4,000 sq. ft. and greater for commercial/multi-family residential and >1 acre for one and two family
residential). Any additional cost incurred over the permit fee amount will be billed to the property owner
and/or responsible party.

MISCELLANEQOUS
COMMUNICATION TOWER/STRUCTURE: $364 Conditional Use Permit required plus total cost of
professional review if deemed necessary.

DRIVEWAY AND SIDEWALK: No Fee

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, The Common Council hereby authorizes City administrative staff to
modify the above-listed permit fee amounts each year following the adoption of this resolution, based upon
the CPI-U for the Midwest Region, class size d as prepared by the Federal Department of Labor, so long as
the cumulative interim percentage of inflation warrants an increase of $5 or more on a round dollar amount
and an increase to the next whole cent on amounts expressed in hundredths of a dollar. The above amounts
may also be modified by future Council action.

All fees listed above shall be non-refundable. Fees will not be multiplied for failure to obtain a permit prior
to construction; rather an ordinance violation penalty may be imposed on projects that begin prior to

obtaining a permit.
Council Action: DAdopted D Failed Vote
Mayoral Action: DAccept I:] Veto
Donna Olson, Mayor Date

Council Action: D Override Vote
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IKarﬂ Manthe

From: Maria Hougan

Sent: Tuesday, December 06, 2011 11:39 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Subject: Public Safety referral to Public Works
Hi Karl,

Please see the copy of the minutes below regarding referrals from Public Safety to Public Works. I don’t know very much about
the request from Riverside Drive, It came I believe from one of Greg Jenson’s constituents.

Discussion regarding speeding concerns on Vernon Street in the area from Academy & Morris
Street to Hwy N:

Chief Leck handed out some data collected in the area. There are speeding and pedestrian issues on
Vernon Street. The traffic counts for the area are average. They are unsure as to how to handle speeding
issues at this time and looking into grant possibilities. An option may be to provide portable speed bumps
and paint the crosswalks to try and calm traffic. The best the police can do right now is to step up the
number of officers working in the area. One idea may be to have public works or traffic engineers come up
with a better solution. Police will continue to monitor the area for speeders. Alderman Tone would like the
icing and flooding issues directed to the Public Works staff, and to keep on as a future agenda item until
April of 2012.

Request to make Riverside Drive one way:

Alderperson Jenson suggested this was a complaint from one of his constituents. Moved by Chenoweth,
seconded by Peterson, to forward to Public Works committee. All in favor. Motion carried.





